E&NCWE 05/09/2015

# GOVERNMENT OF MIZORAM EXCISE & NARCOTICS DEPARTMENT WRITTEN EXAMINATION FOR RECRUITMENT OF EXCISE & NARCOTICS CONSTABLE - 2015

Time Allowed: 3 hours Maximum Mark: 100

#### PAPER-I 50 Marks

Q 1. Write an essay on any one of the following:

15 Marks

- (a) Mobile Phone
- (b) MLPC Act, 2014
- (c) Drug Abuse in Mizoram
- Q 2. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions that fallow: 5 Marks

Computers and Internet have become an integral part of Modern life. Any blessing may have an inbuilt curse. The hazard of cyber crime is a case in point. We are familiar with stories of stolen credit card numbers, mindless hackers upsetting the functions of websites, stealing of digital information, online theft of bank deposits, and spreading of viruses through e-mails. Someone may break into your system and alter or erase your files. The problem has huge dimensions in respect of large institutions operating in the digital world. Victims include businessman, government and the general public. Steps have to be evolved to prevent cyber risks and maintain online operations safe and healthy. Human being has invented machines and gadget for his own good and to make his life better but at the same time he falls into the trap of his own creations. It has been a blessing to thousands of people across the globe but little knowledge of the applications have made much portion of mankind to fall prey to different kinds of theft and risks. If such crime is not prevented and fought against, this computer world would face lots of untold mishaps and losses evolved in it. **Ouestions:** 

- (a) What are the cyber crimes?
- (b) Find the word opposite in meaning of curse from the passage?
- (c) Who are affected by cyber crime?
- (d) Find the word similar in meaning to the word danger from the passage?
- (e) Give a suitable title to the passage.
- Q 3. Transform the following sentences into the tense given in the bracket by changing the form of the verbs given in brackets: 5x1=5 Marks

(a) He	(perform) his duty honestly. (Simple Present)
(b) She	(cook) food in the kitchen. (Present Continuous)
(c) Biaki	(write) a letter. (Past perfect continuous)
(d) Mawia	(fly) to Kolkata. (Future continuous)
(e) They	(pray) in the Church. (Simple past)

- Q 4. Change the voice in the following sentences: 5x1=5 Marks
  - (a) She sings a sweet song.
  - (b) The brave soldier killed a terrorist.
  - (c) Do it now.
  - (d) A beautiful picture is drawn by her.
  - (e) Heroin concealed in soap case was seized by a team of Excise & Narcotics personnel.

Q 5. Change the Direct Speech into Indirect Speech and vice versa:  5x1=5 Marks
<ul> <li>(a) The oldman said, "I am 70 years old."</li> <li>(b) The preacher said, "Man is mortal."</li> <li>(c) She told me that her father was the boss in the company.</li> <li>(d) He said to me, "I am suffering from fever."</li> <li>(e) Thanga asked me if I was the captain of Aizawl FC."</li> </ul>
Q 6.Insert the correct Articles (A/An/The) in the blanks: 5x1=5 Marks
<ul> <li>(a) My friend is M.A. in Public Administration.</li> <li>(b) Dara is senior most Inspector.</li> <li>(c) Abdul Kalam was scientist and only President of India who visited Mizoram twice.</li> <li>(d) Thangkunga is honest person.</li> </ul>
Q 7. Fill in the blanks with suitable Prepositions: 5x1=5 Marks
(a) She is proud her riches and beauty. (b) The First World War took place 1914 and 1918. (c) You must complete the work half an hour.

Q 8. Give one word for the following: 5x1=5

(e) She is expert\_\_\_\_\_Taekwondo.

(d) What are you searching \_

- (a) A Government by the people for the people and by the people.
- (b) A life story of a person written by himself or herself.
- (c) Killing of one self.
- (d) One who eats only vegetables and fruits.
- (e) A person who is liked by all.

#### PAPER-II 50 Marks

Q 9. Fill in the blanks with suitable answer: 5x1=5 Marks	
(a) The Mizo name given to the month of September is(b) The popular fairy queen (Lasi Lalnu) in the Mizo Folk tale is(c) In the Mizo folktale Bingtaii was jealous and envy of	_
(d) Vanapa Hall is at Aizawl and Saikuti Hall is at(e) Mizoram became a state of India on	_
Q 10. Complete the Mizo proverbs: 5x1=5	
(a) Tuikhurah mipa an lal a,(b) Tawngkam thain	
(c) Lal ngai lo lal	
(d) Ar talh dan	

Q 11. Write their meanings in Mizo: 5x1=5 Marks

(e) Aia upate zai \_\_\_\_

- (a) Awmni kham
- (b) Chhuan chham
- (c) Uipui tui lian thlir
- (d) Rih artui phur ang
- (e) Thi leh thau pawlhin
- Q 12. Answer the following in one word only: 5x1=5
  - (a) What is the Highest Law Court of Law in India?
  - (b) Who is the Speaker of Mizoram at present?
  - (c) Who is the most corrupt free politician according to the survey conducted by MZP recently?
  - (d) What is the full form of MLPC Act?
  - (e) What is the name of virus that causes AIDS?
- Q 13. Answer the following in one sentence only: 5x1=5 Marks
  - (a) Name the countries bordering Mizoram.
  - (b) In which district Kelkang located?
  - (c) Who is the first and only lady Chief Secretary of Mizoram?
  - (d) In which state do we find the world rainiest place on earth i.e. Mawsynram?
  - (e) How many MLAs do we have in Mizoram?
- Q 14. Name the following: 5x1=5 Marks
  - (a) One Grand slam tournament in Tennis.
  - (b) The winner of English Premier League 2014 session.
  - (c) The full form of MPL, Mizoram.
  - (d) Number of players in the game of Cricket.
  - (e) The winner of Santosh Trophy 2014.

- Q 15. Answer: 5x1=5 Marks
  - (a) Who built the Taj Mahal?
  - (b) What is the scale used for measure the intensity of Earthquake?
  - (c) Who is the Excise & Narcotics Minister of Mizoram at present?
  - (d) What is planting of trees on a large scale to generate forest?
  - (e) What is the full form of CIJW and where is it located?
- Q 16. (a) The salary of Ropuia was increased by 10 % and his new salary is Rs 60984. What was his original salary? 3 Marks
  - (b) If the Cost Price of 10 Pigs is equal to the Selling price of 8 Pigs. Find the gain per cent. 3 Marks
  - (d) A sumo plying between Aizawl and Guwahati is running at an average speed of 40 2/5 km/ph. What will the distance covered in 7 ½ hours?

     3 Marks
  - (e) Mawia bought an old bike for Rs 12,000 and spent Rs 2850 on its overhauling then, he sold it to his friend Thuama for Rs 13,860. How much percent did he gain or loss 3 Marks
  - (f) A & B undertake to do a piece of work for Rs 720. A alone can do it in 8 days and B alone can do it in 12 days. With the help of C they finished it in 4 days. What is the share of C?

-3 Marks